
 

 

B O O N E S L I C K  T R A I L  Q U I L T E R S ’  G U I L D  

NEXT Day Chapter  
Meeting  
1:00pm 

Monday — November 1st 
Fairview UMC 

A Message from Pat  — 
 

At our next meeting Alice Leeper will 
present a program about the quilts and 
blocks of her late mother, Edith Leeper, 
who was a long-time member of the guild 
and a collector of the Kansas City Star quilt 
blocks.  You don’t want to miss this 
program.  See you soon. 

 Pat Leistner 
 Day Chapter President 

A Message from Connie — 
 

Can you believe it is already November? Fall 
is in the air. 

Our speaker is Teajuana Mahone from St. 
Louis.  She is the "Scrap Queen of Quilting". 
The program is called Jack of All Trades 
Trunk Show. It features at least 100 quilted 
items and shows the progression of her 
quiltmaking along with various quilting 
techniques being presented throughout the 
lecture. I hope you all will enjoy this pro-
gram. 

 Connie Richards 
 Starlight Chapter President 
  
  

NEXT Starl ight Piecemakers 
Chapter Meeting  

7:00pm 
Thursday — November 4th 

Fairview UMC 
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CEO’s Message 

It has been quite the week for me.  I was at a quilting retreat with friends and completed 
a large old UFO.  I keep thinking, why did I not get the quilt finished when I took the 
class?  I am really happy with it and just need to complete the quilting.  This brought 2 
questions to mind to ask all of you.  What stops you from completing a project you 
start?  What gets you motivated to pick it up again and finish it?  The friendship and fun at 
a retreat always do it for me.  I come home and I feel like I will quilt all day every day.  LOL!  

Please consider the BTQG retreat next spring.  It is always such fun and the uninterrupted 
quilting time is great for finishing a UFO.  If you have a question or problem there is likely 
someone there to help.  Try to get to know a fellow member a little better.  

  

 —Judi Kirkpatrick 



  

 

Treasurer’s Report 
Period:  09/01/2021-09/30/2021 

 

Approved Report prepared & submitted on 
10/11/2021 to Board for Approval by 

 

Martha Eberhard, Treasurer 

Guild’s NET ASSETS on 09/30/2021 

Cash 09/30/2021 (General Ledger) $23,543.11 

Savings (Money Mkt Balance)                     $ 1,035.47  

CD's (2) $11,504.44 

Net Assets on 09/30/2021 $33,083.02 

Number of Members  125 
 

FY2021-2022 (07/01/21-06/30/22) 

Year-to-Date Summary of General Ledger  

Financial Transactions To-Date 

Beginning Cash Balance               
(G/L) 7/1/2021 

$19,157.72 

FY2021-2022 Deposits $6,967.18 

FY2021-2022 Expenses ($2,476.79)   

Ending (Cash) Balance     
on 9/30/2021 

$23,648.11 

 

Board of Directors Monthly Meeting 

From the Board Secretary:  
The following action was taken during the October 11, 2021 Board Meeting: 
 1.  Accept the minutes of September 14, 2021 as printed. 
 2.  Accept the treasurer’s report of September 30, 2021. 
 3.  Set the date of the Quilt Show for September 24th and 25th, 2022 with  
  set-up on the 23rd. 
 4.  Adjournment. 

Volume 44, n.5  FY 2021-2022 

Published monthly by Booneslick Trail Quilters’ Guild, a not-for-profit 
organization, established in 1978, and dedicated to educating its 
members and in the art and appreciation of quilt making.  

BTQG Board of Directors 2021-2022   

Executive Board Members (Elected Officers)   

CEO Judi Kirkpatrick jikirk@yahoo.com 

Vice CEO Trina Pratt thesierraquilter@gmail.com 

Past CEO Boo Kula bookula74@gmail.com 

Secretary Betty White bettyj49@centurytel.net 

Treasurer Martha Eberhard marthaeberhard@hotmail.com 

Day President Pat Leistner patleistner@gmail.com 

Starlight President Connie Richards richardscs60@gmail.com 

   

Standing Committee Chairs (Appointed)  

Day Programs Willie Morris morrisw@missouri.edu 

 Judy Gieselman gieselmanja@missouri.edu 

 Carrol Lewis cale0d@mizzou.edu 

Starlight Programs Various  

Membership Deb Kagay ddk612@centurytel.net 

Librarian Elaine Keely tkeely7@gmail.com 

 Nancy Antonio njzaquilter@yahoo.com 

Service Projects Irmgard Marsh rogerscott935@hotmail.com 

Newsletter Lynn Hill hilllynn@earthlink.net 

Quilt Show Peggy Brothers peggybrothers@icloud.com 

Quilt Show Kathryn Reece kathrynreece24@gmail.com 

Hospitality   

   

Ad Hoc Committee Chairs (Appointed)  

Webmaster Janet Hollandsworth quilterchic@centurytel.net 

Social Media Barb Nixon vbnixon22@gmail.com 

Membership Directory Debbie Odor debbie.odor@gmail.com 

Winter Retreat Anna Mary Hughes annamaryyh@gmail.com 

Page 2 November, 2021 

Be thankful for all the 
good things in our lives, 
especially the little ones. 
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Calendar Contacts:   (For email addresses, consult the directory)  

Day Chapter: Pat Leistner   573-446-0811  

Starlight Chapter: Connie Richards   660-346-1577 

Guild’s Calendar:        Trina Pratt                   775-770-4645 

Please note that not all interest groups may meet every month.  

You are welcome to ask the contact people at right for information 

or questions about any of these friendly groups. 

Guild Interest Groups on Calendar 

Featherweight Friends:  Pam Close 573-808-3496 

(still seeking a new coordinator) 

Needlework:                    Mona Stevenson    573-698-2019 

Modern Quilt:     Lora Brinkman 573-821-0262 

SASH*:  (Meetings TBA)  Sarah Briggs 573-634-2162 

                                          or Linda Karns       573-825-2020 

Sassy Stitchers:     Peggy Brothers 573-819-6682 

Small Wonders:     Karon Huggler 573-489-6373 

 *Short Attention Span Happy Quilters! 
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November 2021 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 Sit ‘n Sew 
9:00 UMC 
Featherweight 
Friends 
10:00am UMC 
Day Chapter 
1:00am UMC 

2 3 4  Starlight 
Piecemakers 
7:00pm 
Fairview 
UMC 

5 6 

7  Daylight 
Savings Time 
Ends 
(gain an extra 
hour to quilt!) 

8  BTQG 
Board  
Meeting 
7:00pm 
via Zoom 

9 10  Small 
Wonders 
1:00pm 
DBRL 

11  Veterans’ 
Day 
Sassy Stitchers 
9:30-11:30am 
Betty White’s 
home 

12 13 

14 15 16 17 18 19 20 

21  Make It 
Modern 
2:00pm 
Appletree 
Quilting Ctr. 

22 23  Needle-
work 
No meeting 
this month 

24 25  Thanks-
giving Day 

26 27 

28 29 30     
*PLEASE NOTE:  
Fairview United Methodist Church requests 
everybody to wear masks inside the building.   



  

 

Happy Birthday!!! 

Nov. 2 Pat Hildebrand 

Nov. 4 Dorothy Leeper 
Nov. 10 Wanda Marvel 

Nov. 11 Carolyn Keith 

Nov. 25 Paula Smith 
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Donations Sales 

Thank you, thank you, thank you!  As of the October guild meetings, we have raised $3,401 
through donation sales, Amazon Smile, and Senior Center Sales. We’ve achieved 80% of our 
general fundraising goals in the first four months of this guild year, which is fantastic. We will 
continue to bring donated items to sell and we are rotating the inventory so that there is al-
ways something fresh for you to see.  Bring your cash, checks, and credit cards to shop at 
the November guild meetings.  Please note that in order to support the Christmas auctions, 
we will not be bringing donated items to sell at the December meetings.  

Marketplace Update 

We’re off to a great start on planning and making items to sell at the 2022 quilt show, and 
we’re very pleased with the number of members who have checked out kits.  Just a reminder 
that January and February meetings will be virtual, so be sure to stop by the Marketplace ta-
ble at the November and December guild meetings so that you have projects to work on over 
the cold winter months.  Don’t forget that we are also more than happy to take projects that 
you have created on your own and would like to donate to the Marketplace.  

Celebration Time!!! 
One of our guild members has never had a birthday party.  But that’s going to change. 
Kathryn Jones will be enjoying a very special 90th birthday party given by her children, and 
they have invited all of us!   

January 15 (Saturday) 2-4 pm 
First Christian Church 

130 North Jefferson, Marshall, MO 

They understand that wintry weather may prevent some from attending in person, but all are 
welcome.  The family invites everyone to send Kathryn birthday cards; please share a favorite 
memory or picture.  Please write “Do not open until your birthday” on the envelope, so she 
can save them up for the big day. 

REMINDER: Bus trip to Branson 

Deposit of $60 due November 10 (or full amount of $130) 

Checks to:  BTQG 

Send to:  Carrol Lewis, 12780 Clinkenbeard Rd, Ashland, 65010 
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WANTED! 
We are on the hunt for any orphan blocks that you would be willing 
to contribute.  Please give to Martha Eberhard.  Many of these 
blocks will begin a new life as one of these adorable orphan critters.  
Look for them at the Quilt Show Marketplace in 2022!  

In Memoriam: 
Nancy Skelly     October 11, 2021 

 

Unconventional Fantastic Opportunity (UFO)  
35th BTQG Winter Quilt Retreat  

The Lodge of Four Seasons  
Lake Ozarks, MO  

February 19-21, 2 022  
For a great weekend of fun, sewing, and friendship, don’t forget to mail in your Retreat Regis-
tration and Secret Sister form! Again, this year, we are staying Saturday-Monday, so be sure 
to check your schedules. Remember you can reserve your spot with just a $50 down pay-
ment. Retreat fee may be paid in installments with final payment due January 7, 2022. New 
this year are meal choices for the evening meals. Be sure to indicate your choice for Saturday 
and Sunday evenings.  
Registration forms with information and secret sister forms are included in this newsletter and 
will also be posted on the website. http://btgg.missouri.org/winter-retreat.htm  

Sharing List 

The Columbia Senior Center, 1121 Business Loop 70 East, Columbia, MO will accept quilt 
magazines up to 5 years old or newer in good condition. They also accept clean, neatly folded 
quilt fabric (not bags of tiny scraps). 

Mobility Worldwide MO—Columbia, 4825 E Meyer Industrial Drive, Columbia, MO 573-886-
7877 (formerly known as The Pet Project) is happy to have fabric, including dressmaking ma-
terials, even polyester. Please wash before donating. They also like any notions such as 
thread, zippers, buttons, trims, needles and embroidery thread etc. They also refurbish donat-
ed sewing machines to send out to people who need them to help support their families. Be 
sure to include the foot pedal and power cord. They even take the old black Singer type ma-
chines. 

If you know of other agencies who take supply donations, please let us know, so we can add 
them to our list! 

SASH Interest Group News 

On the 30th of September, ten of us gathered at Parkade Park on a beautiful fall day. We 

talked, laughed, shared stories and had show and tell. Linda Karns gave a demo on Marti 

Michell’s no-binding, no-bulk technique. 

Our next meeting will be a Halloween party on October 27th from 2-4 pm at Parkade Park.  

Come and play with us!  Bring your sense of humor!    
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Unconventional Fantastic Opportunities  

(UFO)  
35th BTQG Winter Quilt Retreat  

The Lodge of Four Seasons, Lake Ozark, MO  

February 19-21, 2022  

Name: ____________________________________________________________________  
Address: ___________________________________________________________________  
City/State/Zip: _______________________________________________________________  
Phone: _____________________________________________________________________  
Email: ______________________________________________________________________  

I wish to participate in the “Secret Sister” gift exchange:  YES ____  NO ___  
Please indicate if you would like to take one of the following classes.  Supply lists and instructions to be provided in retreat 
packets.  

______ Needle turn applique, by Willie Morris.  No cost for class.   

______ Hand piecing, by Mavis Mitzel.  No cost for class.  

Roommate Request: ____________________________________________________________  

ADA-Accessible Room            YES ___  NO ___  
Mobility Needs for Proximity to Sewing Room     YES ___  NO ___  
Medical Food Allergies (please list): ________________________________________________  

Emergency Medical Contact: ________________________  Phone: ______________________  

This year meal choices are provided for our evening meals. More details will be provided in your retreat packet; however, 
please indicate your choice for each meal:  
  
Saturday evening:   _______ Chicken fried chicken  or  _______ Pot roast with new potatoes Sunday evening:  _______ 

Chicken picatta  or  _______ Grilled eggplant parmesan  

* R e t r e a t  F e e  $ 2 2 5   

Please register by December 1, 2021 to insure your Secret Sister participation.  

Retreat fee may be paid in full or can be paid in installments with final payment due January 7, 2022.  

If you choose installments, first payment must be $50 to reserve your spot.  

Mail completed forms to Anna Mary Hughes, 12416 Audrain Road 9931, Mexico, MO 65265  

If questions, please contact Anna Mary at (660) 676-6745  

*If retreat is cancelled by hotel due to COVID you will receive a full refund.  

You may print out these form pages from the electronic version of the newsletter.  If you receive 
the printed edition of the newsletter, you may cut out these pages, or photocopy them to preserve 
your newsletter intact. 
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Secret Sister Information Sheet  
  

The Secret Sister activity is optional, but a lot of fun.  The idea is to pass anonymous little gifts or 
tokens to your secret sister throughout the weekend and one larger gift to be delivered on Monday 
morning.  The idea is not to spend a lot of money and try not to spend over $20 the “big” gift.  
Wrap the big gift with your secret sister’s name on the outside and include a card with your name 
inside the package.  *Please turn it in at the registration table at retreat when you arrive.*  
  
  

Name: ____________________________________________________________________________  

  

Number of years you’ve been quilting: __________________________________________________  

Do you prefer hand or machine quilting: _________________________________________________  

Favorite fabric colors: ________________________________________________________________  

Least favorite fabric colors: ___________________________________________________________  

Fabric types you enjoy or collect (i.e. solids, theme, batiks, etc.): _____________________________  

__________________________________________________________________________________  

Favorite characters (i.e. Garfield, Minions, Snoopy, etc.): ____________________________________  

Things you like to collect: _____________________________________________________________  

Favorite animals/pet: ________________________________________________________________  

How many UFO’s do you think you have: ________________________________________________  

What is your fave comfy clothing/footwear: ______________________________________________  

Any other hobbies: __________________________________________________________________  

Favorite snacks and drinks: ___________________________________________________________  

__________________________________________________________________________________  

Food allergies or flavors you don’t like: __________________________________________________  

Things you have TOO Many/Don’t Like: __________________________________________________  

Other helpful information: ____________________________________________________________  

__________________________________________________________________________________  

Other Guild members who know you and could help if needed: _______________________________  

__________________________________________________________________________________  

  

If you have any questions or comments regarding secret sister activity, please contact:  

Anna Mary Hughes at annamaryyh@gmail.com (660-676-6745)  

You may print out these form pages from the electronic version of the newsletter.  If you receive 
the printed edition of the newsletter, you may cut out these pages, or photocopy them to preserve 
your newsletter intact. 
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NEXT Day Chapter  
Meeting 
1:00pm 

Monday — Nov. 1 

 

NEXT Starl ight Piecemakers 
Chapter Meeting 

7:00pm 
Thursday — Nov. 4 

Keeping In Touch: 

We have a new guild email address which is BTQGquilters@gmail.com .  Martha 
Eberhard, our Treasurer, will be the primary person checking it, and Betty 
White, Secretary, will be the secondary person. 
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